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   March 20, 2015 
 

Dear Resident / Business Owner / Owner, 
 
 
The City of Madison Board of Public Works will hold a public hearing on the issue of allowing 
construction activities, with associated noise impacts, outside the period of 7:00 AM to 7:00 PM 
for work on Johns Street from Olbrich Avenue to Cottage Grove Road.  The Public Hearing will 
be on Wednesday, April 8, 2015 at 5:00 PM at the City County Building, 210 Martin Luther King 
Jr. Blvd, Common Council Chambers, Room 201.   
 
Madison General Ordinance Section 24.08(3) provides the Common Council the ability to allow 
construction activities outside of the hours of 7:00 AM to 7:00 PM. with the passage of a resolution and 
a hearing before the Board of Public Works. 
 
As you may be aware, the City of Madison plans to complete utility replacement with street resurfacing 
on Johns Street from Olbrich Avenue to Cottage Grove Road.  Due to sewer main reconstruction 
requirements, City Engineering proposes to allow the Contractor to work between the hours of 7:00 PM 
to 7:00 AM.  The work taking place on this project cannot be constructed between the hours of 7:00 AM 
and 7:00 PM because: 
 
1. Sanitary sewer main replacement through the intersection of Cottage Grove Road at the Johns 
Street intersection is needed to take place outside of normal business operation to avoid traffic 
delays/closures. 
 
2. Waste water sewer bypass pumping for sanitary sewer replacement will require pumping of waste 
water across the Cottage Grove Road intersection at Johns Street.  This work will greatly impact daily 
traffic on Cottage Grove Road during normal work hours 
  
The proposed activities beyond the hours of 7:00 AM to 7:00 PM are as follows: 
 
Two (2) consecutive day work for setting up for waste water bypass pumping with Cottage Grove Road.  
Replacement of sanitary sewer main with closure of one lane in each direction on Cottage Grove Road 
and full closure of Cottage Grove Road to complete sanitary sewer replacement, and manhole 
replacement. The first day shall be for manhole and main replacement, and the second day for any 
emergency work to be completed that was not finished within the first night. 
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The estimated Dates are as follows: 
 
1.  Waste water bypass pumping set up and replacement of sanitary sewer main and manhole – late 
April. 
 
These date ranges are approximate, and will be more clearly defined as the work areas are identified or 
as weather and unforeseen circumstances dictate. 
 
If you have any questions in regards to the construction activities, please call Eric Dundee at 266-4913 
or John Fahrney, of City Engineering at 266-9091.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
      
Robert F. Phillips, P.E., City Engineer 
 
 
RFP: eld 
 
cc:  Ald. David Ahrens     Eric Dundee, City Engineering 
  John Fahrney, Construction Engineer Bryan Manning, Assistant Construction Engineer  

Tom Mohr, Traffic Engineering   
  
 

 


